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	WORSHIP FOR SUNDAY 5th SEPTEMBER 2010

	9.30am
	
	Mornington
	S Grant 

	9.30 am
	
	Mosgiel
	C Grant 

	11.00 am
	
	Glenaven
	S Grant 

	11.00 am
	
	Wesley
	C Grant 

	1.00pm
	
	St Kilda
	Comb. Wesley 

	6.00pm
	
	Broad Bay 
	S Grant 


EXPLORERS GROUP meets at 4-30pm today in the Mornington Church Lounge, and it's proposed that we have further discussions based on the writings of theologian Karen Armstrong. All interested people welcome.
MOSGIEL LEADERS MEETING 
Special Leaders Meeting for Mosgiel, Tuesday 31st August at 7.30pm to discuss details of the upcoming 125th anniversary. 

Wesley Methodist Womens Fellowship

Wesley MWF will meet at the home of Mrs Joyce Patton, 26 College Street at 1.45pm on 1st September.  The speaker will be Mrs Fay Turnbull, speaking about her daughter’s experience in Afghanistan.  She is a Red Cross nurse there.

MORNINGTON ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING takes place following a shortened service on Sunday, 12 September.  Would those responsible for reports please ensure that they are delivered, preferably by e-mail attachment, to the office by Wednesday, 1 September, so they can be assembled into booklet form. Many thanks.

PEACE-MAKING IN AN AGE OF TERROR: DOES RELIGION HELP OR HINDER? 

Is religion just part of the problem, or can it help bring peace to a troubled and deeply divided world? On Tuesday 14 September (note the shift in day) at 7.30pm in the Mornington Methodist Church, Galloway Street, our Open Education programme presents a dialogue between two distinguished staff members of the University of Otago, Professor Andrew Bradstock, Howard Paterson Professor of Theology and Public Issues, and Dr Najibullah Lafraie, Senior Lecturer in Politics and former Minister of State for Foreign Affairs in the Government of Afghanistan, about the possibility of peace-making in an age of terror (and terrorists). They approach the topic from their own faith perspectives, and we are hoping to have the participation of the Dunedin Buddhist community as well. Don’t miss this unique opportunity to hear what these well-informed speakers have to say about a subject that grabs the world’s media headlines every day. There is a charge of $5 for admission and a light supper.
As usual, this presentation will be preceded by a meal at 6pm, catered by Judy Russell at a charge of $15. Ring Professor Colin Gibson (453 6662 by Sunday 12 September to book your place at the table.
THANK YOU FROM SUE GALLOWAY

A big thank you for all the cards, prayers, well-wishes, flowers and goodies which have helped my recuperation. I am making progress and am now at home. Can now walk well enough to manage stairs with care. I need to rest as much as possible to assist the healing, so I'm still not up to visitors for a week or two yet. Will let you know when I'm energetic enough. In the meantime I really appreciate all your concern and love for Mary and for me. Thanks, Sue
MOSGIEL FOODBANK is requesting donations of Christmas fruit mix to make 100 portions of Christmas cake. If you can help, please bring your contribution to church.
Suicide – advice  to caregivers. 

I’m currently away on study leave. In a few weeks time I’ve been asked to present a grief workshop at a Mental Health Conference (“Are we on the right track?”) at the University.  So one resource I am re-reading on study leave is a book I have valued for many years, “Helping people through grief” by Kuenning (Bethany House publishers 1987).  Offering pastoral care and spiritual support to the family and friends of someone who has taken their own lives requires particular courage and wisdom.  Kuenning suggests the following advice to caregivers.
1. Acknowledge  the  death the  same  as  you would  the  death of  anyone.  Your  phone call, card, letter  or presence  will convey acceptance  and  love.

2. Acknowledge the  bereaved  person’s  pain.  Say  for  example “I know  this  is  painful for you  now”. 

3. Show  you care.  It’s  OK  to weep, use  the  touch of a  hand, a hug, an arm around  the  shoulder  to show  you  care.

4. Offer  the  gift of  self.  Say “I’m here  because  I  care about  you and  I’m  concerned  for you, can  is  sit  with  you ?  Are  there  things  I can  do  for  you ?”

5. Give  them  permission to  be angry.  Say  “It’s  OK  to be angry”

6. Don’t  pry  into the  circumstances  of the death. Most people  do not  want  to say the  word  “suicide”  after  a friend  or  loved  one  has  taken their  own life.

7. Avoid  asking questions  or  making statements  that will cast blame  on the  survivors.

8. Give  them permission to  talk about their  loved  one. Don’t  be  afraid  to  mention their  loved one’s  name  or  to recall  pleasant  memories  you shared  with the  deceased. 

9. Listen carefully and  know  that you do  not  need  to  say much  at all.  The quality  of  your presence carries  comfort and  love.

10. If  necessary  help them  find  a counselor ,  support  group  or caring Church  family. 

I  would  also  suggest that  if  possible  we  attend  the  funeral  of the  person  who has  taken their  own life.  This  may not  however  always  be possible.  Also,  if  appropriate, when a  suicide  occurs  we can  mention  to grieving  parents, family members  and friends  of the  deceased  that we  will  be praying for them and that we will  keep  in touch.  It is  important  to care  for  ourselves  when we are  caring for others, and not  to try and  do anything  if  we  do  not  feel  able or  equipped  to do  at the time.  Often there  is  no rush.  We may  be  of  help to others  weeks, months  or   years  after  the  event, not  only immediately  afterwards.    
Here  in the Otago region there are branches of the international movement  “Compassionate  Friends”.  This network was started by a Christian Minister in the USA many years ago.  The Otago branch produces a regular newsletter.  (Let me know if you want to see these newsletters.)  Compassionate Friends groups bring together parents and family members of people who have lost a young member of their family, including some who have taken their own lives.  Having suffered themselves, they are willing to help others.  Compassionate  Friends  offer  genuine  support  from the perspective  and experience of  those  who have been  there, and are finding ways  to  carry on. Compassionate  Friends  recently  organised  a  very worthwhile  workshop  on suicide  in Alexandra. New  Zealand  has the  highest  rate  of  youth suicide  of  all  “developed”  countries.  This  needs  to be urgently addressed.  Prevention of  suicide, and identifying the signs  is  of course  preferable, but there  are times when someone  takes  their  own life  without  any warning whatsoever.  In this  situation the  shock and grief  of  friends,  family and colleagues  is  intense.  

As  a  Church  we  speak  a  great deal  about  compassion.  We are called  to be  compassionate  people.    When someone  takes  their  own life,   may we  therefore  offer  compassion and  appropriate  loving support to all who  grieve, caring for ourselves  as  we do so.  As  followers  of  Jesus  (and others)  let’s  all  be compassionate  friends.  Let’s  also  actively  work towards  creating a more  “on track”   loving   and  open  society  where fewer  people  (for  whatever  reason)  choose to take their  own lives.   

Greg  Hughson

University  Chaplain  
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